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Phillip Oliver, President 
Industrial Metal Coating 
6070 Eighteen Mile Road 
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48314 
 
Dear Phillip Oliver: 
 
This letter is in reference to your Permit to Install (PTI) application, identified as 
No. APP-2022-0276, to install secondary chamber afterburners on two burn-off ovens, 
to update the parameters for the e-coat oven stacks, and for a nuisance minimization 
plan for odors located at 6070 Eighteen Mile Road in Sterling Heights, Michigan (State 
Registration Number N5145).   
 
The public comment period ended on April 28, 2023.  A request for a public hearing was 
not received during the comment period. One written comment was received.  
 
After careful consideration of the issues and pursuant to the delegation of authority from 
the Director of the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy 
(EGLE), I have approved PTI No. 25-16A with one modification made to the proposed 
permit. 
 
The following comment was submitted during the public comment period: 
 

COMMENT: 
There is an incorrect emission unit name in special condition III.2 of FGOVENS. The 
permit conditions referred to an “EUBURNOFF” however, the requirements of the 
condition apply to FGOVENS.  

 
AQD RESPONSE: 
The reference to EUBURNOFF in Special Condition No. III.2 of FGOVENS was 
removed and replaced with FGOVENS. 

 
This approval is based upon and subject to compliance with all administrative rules of 
EGLE and conditions stipulated in the enclosed supplement.  Please review these 
conditions thoroughly so that you may take the actions necessary to ensure compliance 
with all of these conditions.  
 
Also, PTI No. 25-16 has been voided because the equipment is now covered by 
PTI No. 25-16A. 
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To help us improve the service we provide our customers, we encourage you to 
complete a Permit to Install Customer Service Survey on the following Web page: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/aqdptics 

If you have any questions regarding this permit, please contact Jacob Young, Permit 
Section, Air Quality Division, at 517-582-5218; or EGLE, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, 
Michigan 48909-7760; or you may contact me. 

Enclosures 
cc/enc: Senator Michael Webber 

Representative Thomas Kuhn 

Sincerely, 

~ 6-----
Annette Switzer, Director 
Air Quality Division 
517-284-6773 

Mayor Michael C. Taylor, City of Sterling Heights 
Melanie D. Ryska, Clerk, City of Sterling Heights 
Anthony G. Forlini, Macomb County Clerk 
Genevieve Damico, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
Travis Boeskool, Deputy Director, EGLE 
Hugh C. McDiarmid, Jr., Communications Manager, EGLE 
Regina Strong, Environmental Justice Public Advocate, EGLE 
Jill Greenberg, Public Information Officer, EGLE 
Joyce Zhu, EGLE 
Jacob Young, EGLE 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/aqdptics

	25-16A CoApLtr
	company letter



